Bothwell Community Council                                                                Community Centre                                                                                            Fallside Road                                                                                             Bothwell

Monthly Meeting –   20 February 2018
Present,                        N. O’Neil  J.McGuire, K Shaw, A.M Mulder, I Buntin
In Attendance,            Cllr McGuigan  Cllr Devlin, Cllr.McCreary, P.C. Amos, P.C. Clark, Resident                        K. Sneddon Resident.                                                                                        
Apologies.:                    A.M Cusick, D.Brown,  E Speedie, M.McLaughlin
1. Chair. NO’Neil 

Welcome
2. Conflict of Interest

None
3. Police Report                                                                                                                                                      Over the last month,  there were 11 crimes  reported and investigated including  an attempted house breaking in Morven Way, Bothwell. An  incident of Fire Raising. A car was deliberately set on fire outside the Amran Tandoori Takeaway.  3 of the crimes reported  have now  been detected.
· Chair NO’Neill reported that the long term noise nuisance of Quad Bikes across the river in Blantyre, which previously had abated due to Police intervention, has returned. Police believe  that access to the old Craighead Retreat site is via Clyde Terrace, Blantyre and Blantyre Mill Road on the Bothwell side of the river.  Police witnessed a mother actively encouraging 2 young children onto the Quad Bike. Officers will again closely monitor this situation. Meanwhile local residents are urged to continue to report disturbances by phoning 101 and if possible to give a description of the bikes, drivers and location.
· P.C. Amos and P.C. Clarke reported that they were warmly welcomed at Bothwell Tuesday Club, a club for senior citizens, when they addressed members regarding the role of the Community Police.  Public awareness (in particular the elderly) was raised to the incidence of callers with criminal intent.     
             Chairman  N. O’Neil thanked the officers, who then left the meeting.

4. Minutes of Previous Meeting
Proposed K.S. /Seconded I.B.
5. Matters Arising (Not covered by Agenda)
 - None                                                                                                                                                          

6. Treasurers’ Report               No activity since last month:

Opening Balance £1637.53

Closing Balance   £1637.53
                       
                                                                                                                                                                                                          
7. Correspondence J McGuire
Coalfields Community Investment Programme.   Emailed to all members.
8. Cllrs. Reports

Cllr Maureen Devlin  

Reported:
· SLC Planning Dept unavailable for the month of February  as there is a major revamp of the IT System on going.

· All Councillors are Involved in setting/ agreeing  Budget 2018/2019
· Flooding at Laighlands – Reported to SLC enforcement Officer that the soil from the building works ongoing at Croftbank Avenue is being transported down to Laighlands flood plain.            S.E.P.A. is involved with this matter.

· Wire fencing at the building works on Croftbank Avenue is causing an obstruction and so must be removed. 

· It was advised to contact SLC Steven Clark on residents complaints regarding The Glebe   (JMcG)

· Parking problem on Hume Drive.  Cars are being parked on both sides of the road and causing obstruction.

Cllr Jim McGuigan
Reported:

· Hamilton Race Course Licence Application -  increase of opening hours to 1am for Events. Several residents objections were heard on the basis of Noise/ Disturbance nuisance. There is also a Planning Application lodged for a Hotel/ accommodation.

· Bicycle Shed – To be erected behind the War Memorial on Main Street Bothwell.

· Scottish Transport M8/M73/M74   - SLC have a list of complaints from  Roads Dept/ residents to be addressed before Motorway Improvement are completed.

· Balmers’ Residential Home  Planning   Application Review. 
Cllr Kenny McCreary
 Reported: 

· Traffic Police carrying out surveillance on Castle Avenue.

· Silverwell House Indian Manor thought to be a new Steak House.

9. Projects/Activities Summaries

                                                                                                                                                                                          9.1 Planning:  MMcLaughlin
HM/18/0015 - 1 Elmwood Manor, installation of 3 Velux windows in roof of kitchen (no impact to conservation)

HM/18/0019 - 4b Mill Road, demolition of existing house and erection of 2 storey house (in keeping with conservation)

HM/18/0020 - 19 Main Street, replacement of rear entrance and attic conversion. (no impact to conservation.

HM/18/0001/2 Indian Manor, no decision as yet.

HM/17/0513  29 Main Street, no decision yet, although work seems to be continuing.

9.2 Wooddean Park Project: D.Brown        No further update available.
9.3 Roads and Pavements     NO’Neil
Roads and Transport
· B7071 Bothwell Bridge New Traffic Signals. Observation from community that approach from Raith Interchange, right turn lane taking 3 or 4 cycles of lights to clear. Drivers observed rat running by turning left towards Hamilton then right into Old Bothwell Road to proceed towards Bothwell. BCC have emailed SLC to alert, although the Traffic Signals may still be under the control of Transport Scotland (as part of the Raith Works).
· Incinerator at Whistleberry Road, Blantyre         No further update.
· Old Bothwell Road Care Home Development – Balmer Care Homes   No further    update.
9.4   Community Liaison E.Speedie
Uddingston Community Council Minute 18January2018
· Police Officers reported the proposed move of the current community police service based at Uddingston to Blantyre. Despite assurance that the current service provided from Uddingston would continue from the Blantyre and  as yet no timescale, there was unanimous hostility expressed by UCC against the move /  lack of consultation.                                                             

· UCC strongly opposes the reduction of staffing at Uddingston Community Centre as a result of SLC Budget cutbacks. It was agreed that UCC write to the Convenor of Leisure/ Councillors expressing our hostility to any attempt in the budget to reduce the facilities or staffing currently offered at Uddingston Community Centre. 
· Extension of car parking at Uddingston Railway Station would be approx. 100 spaces.                                                                                                               
Brighter Bothwell – E.Speedie          
· No Minute available.   Agreed to contact Sec. Bill Jack re- Brighter Bothwell Minutes. 
Bothwell Scarecrow Festival 2018  E. Speedie 
· Meetings currently being chaired by Ewan Speedie/Harry Marsh
· Dates confirmed as Sports Weekend 8-9 September Main weekend: 14-15 September

· List of events currently being compiled

· Scottish Friendly will run and sponsor the book event

                     More details will follow next month.
10. A.O.C.B.          
10.1        Kevin Sneddon  Resident  Reported: 

Resident Kevin Sneddon addressed Police Officers and SLC Councillors  regarding the growing nuisance of youths gathering in the Nature Walkway behind Woodlands Gardens, Bothwell. Kevin gave a comprehensive account of the problem and concluded with the hope that there could be some kind of solution to this anti social behaviour. Residents were too  intimidated to approach the youths.
· Environmental Issue at Knockburnie Road/ Nature Walk. 

· Anti Social Behaviour -  Police are now aware of this problem and will monitor.

· Improvement of this area is SLC responsibility.

· Possible solution is to contact SLC J. Meekin and request the  area be planted up with  wild flowers.

· Mobile Wardens?
10.2        Ewan Speedie    reported  that during the recent snowy and icy weather, the roads and pavements within Woodlands were particularly dangerous.  Can anything be done by the council to treat these roads/pavements or could we get grit bins put in this area.                                                BCC will check if grit bins already in the area and if not will contact SLC. 
11.   Date of next meeting                  20 March 2018
JMcGuire  ( Sec)

